
Testimony HB 1473 

Dear Members of the Senate Human Services Committee, 

My name is Sheila Glaser and I am a registered voter from District 7.  I am asking for a DO PASS 

on HB 1473. As the attack of womanhood transpires in the United States of America, it will soon 

hit our front door step in North Dakota. As a mother of 3 beautiful daughters, and two gorgeous 

granddaughters, I cannot imagine the degrading and shameful emotions that would have been 

or will be created while in the school locker room. Puberty is enough of a challenge without 

adding a biological male in the room. I was recently in a Target in Omaha, NE where my 3 year 

old granddaughter had to go to the bathroom. As we entered the restroom, the first stall was in 

use and the door was not closed as I saw an individual with a dress stand in front of the toilet 

and relieve themselves. SAD – and thankful I was able to rush her by without notice! I fail to 

understand the unbelievable push of excessive sexuality on our youth and the demise of 

womanhood! I cannot believe the hush of the “Women’s Lib” movement. Again, I am strongly in 

favor of a DO PASS ON HB 1473. 


